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__________________________________________________________________ 

BOARDS, COMMISSIONS & AUTHORITIES 

__________________________________________________________________ 

Historic & Architectural Review Board (BHAR):  This board encourages preservation, 

maintenance and improvements of buildings of historic and/or architectural significance within the 

Historic Districts. It has eleven (11) members appointed by the Columbus Council, one architect 

registered in the State of Georgia, one member of the Columbus Homebuilders Association, one 

members of the Historic Columbus Foundation, one member of the Historic District Preservation 

Society, one member of the Columbus Board of Realtors, one member of the Uptown Business 

Association, one member of the Liberty Cultural Center, Inc., two members who are residents of 

historic districts created by the Columbus Council, and two members serving at-large. (Columbus 

Code, Sec. 9.3.1 through 9.3.16) 
 

Board Members          Term Expiration             Appointment 

Robert Kidd (SD-29)   01/31/2019    Council (Architect) 

Katie Bishop (SD-15)   01/31/2020     Council 

Shannon Smallman (SD-15)  01/31/2020     Council 

Claire Berry (SD-15)   01/31/2020        Council (Board of Realtors) 

Tyler Allen (SD-15)   01/31/2020             Council (Uptown Business Association) 

Robert Anderson (SD-15)  01/31/2021     Council (Liberty Cultural Center, Inc.) 

Libby Smith (SD-15)   01/31/2021          Council (Historic District Resident) 

Leslie Heard Jones (SD-15)  01/31/2021          Council (Historic District Resident) 

Cathy Williams (SD-15)   01/31/2022  Council (Historic Columbus Foundation) 

Brian Luedtke (SD-15)   01/31/2022     Council (Historic District Preservation Society) 

William Bray (SD-29)   01/31/2022     Council (Columbus Homebuilders Association) 

 

Expiring Term(s): 

The terms of office for Ms. Katie Bishop, Ms. Shannon Smallman, Ms. Claire Berry, and Mr. Tyler 

Allen will expire on January 31, 2020. These are three (3) year terms that would expire on January 

31, 2023. These are Council’s Appointments; Ms. Bishop, Ms. Smallman, Ms. Berry, and Mr. Allen 

are all eligible to succeed themselves.  

 



Notes: 

We are continuing to attempt to contact the American Institute of Architects for West Georgia for 

their recommendation for the seat of Mr. Robert Kidd, which expired on January 31, 2019.   


